Fifth Louisiana Levee District

October 12, 2016

The Board of Commissioners for the Fifth Louisiana Levee District met in regular session on Wednesday, October 12, 2016, at the Levee Board Office, 102 Burnside Drive, Tallulah, LA at 9:05 a.m.  President Reynold Minsky called the meeting to order.  Commissioners Scott Tiffee, John David Frith, Clark Hill, James Kelly, Barry Maxwell, Jack Varner, and Pat Mabray answered roll call.  

Visitors included Charles Camillo, MRC; Rick Shelton and Daniel Sumrall, USACE; Samuel Hodge and Gary Eldridge, LA DOTD, Jimmy Jernigan, Concordia Police Jury, Heather Malone, Concordia Economic Development; and Bill Beasley, Concordia.

After no public comments were made, the Board approved September minutes from the regular session meeting and the tax hearing on a motion by Commissioner Maxwell, 2nd by Commissioner Frith.
Commissioners reviewed and approved claims submitted for September on motion by Commissioner Maxwell 2nd by Commissioner Varner, after hearing no public comments.  Commissioners reviewed financial statements for September.

Board heard comments from John McKowen, Auditor.  No action needed.


Mr. Jernigan, Ms. Malone, and Mr. Beasley presented  information concerning a drainage structure at Brushy Bayou in Concordia Parish.  After no public comments were offered, a motion was made to allow Levee District Counsel to review proposed agreement and bring before the Board once complete.  Motion was made by Commissioner Maxwell, 2nd by Commissioner Varner.


On motion by Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Tiffee Board, Board agreed to advertise the recreational lease of141.49 acres in Concordia Parish, and to have 557 acres known as Alligator Flats appraised.  No public comments were offered.

The Board reviewed a permit request from Atmos Energy seeking permission to replace existing lines near Riverside Drive in East Carroll Parish.  All work will be performed within 1500 ft. of the Mainline Mississippi River.  On motion by Commissioner Varner 2nd by Commissioner Maxwell, Board approved permit request subject to USACE and DOTD approval.  No public comments were offered. 

Hearing no public comments, the Board approved permit request from Town of St. Joseph seeking permission to install waterlines within 1500 feet of the Mainline Mississippi River Levee in Tensas Parish.  Approval was granted on motion by Commissioner Varner 2nd by Commissioner Mabray.  Approval was granted subject to USACE and DOTD approval.

After hearing no public comments, on motion by Commissioner Varner, 2nd by Commissioner Hill, the Board approved permit request from Achillie’s Oil, LLC to drill approximately 255 feet from the Backwater Levee in Concordia Parish.  Approval was granted subject to USACE and DOTD approval.
On motion by Commissioner Varner, 2nd by Commissioner Mabray, Board approved requests from David Ditta to install a powerline across the Mainline Mississippi River Levee in Madison Parish.  Approval is subject to USACE and DOTD review.  No public comments were offered.

After Hearing no public comments, Board approved permit request from David Ditta to excavate a borrow pit within 1500 feet of the Mainline Mississippi River Levee in Madison Parish.  Motion was made by Commissioner Varner, 2nd by Commissioner Maxwell.  Approval subject to USACE and DOTD review.

Board discussed the use of chemicals to help control Johnson grass.  No action taken.


There being no other business to consider, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Commissioner Maxwell, 2nd by Commissioner Varner.
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